TBI Admin Meeting
30th January 2018

Energy Group update
The Group
I tried to convene an energy group meeting, to discuss arrangements for the coming “Keeping Warm for Less” event, and future activities, but only 4 people responded to the Doodle, 2 of whom were me and Penny! I subsequently realised that the circulation list was provided by Anne, and therefore didn’t include her, so she might have been a 5th response, but the conclusion remains that, although there are quite a lot of people interested in energy issues in general terms, there are very few prepared to come along to a meeting to discuss it. Possibly that’s because, since the demise of Black Isle Community Energy, the remit of the group has been a bit vague – we have organised a few events, but the ideas and drive have come from board members, not from the wider membership, and we have found (for TBI generally, not just the energy group) that open-ended meetings to decide what we should do are not popular. I’m not really sure where to take things now, suggestions welcome!

Keeping Warm for Less
This event looks really good, two excellent speakers. An outline of the event is attached. Please make sure the date is in your diaries, 22nd Feb, 7.30, Fortrose Theatre. Wendy has agreed to do a poster. We are going to need some help with promotion (Sheila/ comms group?) and refreshments, plus some volunteers on the night and a TBI stall.
KEEPING WARM FOR LESS

Fortrose Theatre   7.30 - 9.30    Refreshments provided

A joint event organised by Transition Black Isle and Home Energy Scotland

This special free event will feature two of Scotland’s foremost experts in energy-efficiency improvements to homes:
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 Dr Moses Jenkins is the author of a number of publications about maintaining and improving traditional buildings, and works in the Technical Research team at Historic Environment Scotland. He will talk about the measures Historic Environment Scotland recommend, based on testing in site-based trials, to improve energy-efficiency without compromising the integrity of traditional buildings, and offering practical advice on applying this expertise on a domestic scale.
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 Chris Morgan is one of Scotland’s leading “green” architects. He is a Certified Passive House Designer, former Chair of the Scottish Ecological Design Association, and in addition to being a partner in John Gilbert Architects, also lectures at the Glasgow School of Art.

Chris will speak about the award-winning ‘Hab-Lab’ initiative in which a number of newly insulated social housing projects have been investigated to see how well the improvements have worked in practice. In addition, he will speak about the ‘unintended consequences’ encountered, how these can be addressed, and the implications for a better way of approaching retrofit generally. Many of these lessons are now being put into good use in a forthcoming guide on sustainable retrofit which Chris is currently writing, funded by the Pebble Trust, supported by SEDA (Scottish Ecological Design Association) and due to be published in the Spring of 2018.

In addition to these two speakers, Home Energy Scotland will provide information on the support available to householders, and their specialists will be on hand to chat about specific issues and book free home visits. There will also be a few home-owners who participate in the Energy Saving Trust’s Green Homes Network, who will be able to explain the work they have done on their own homes.

PROGRAMME
19.30
Introduction – MS
19.35
Presentation and questions – MJ
20.10
Presentation and questions – CM
20.45
Funding and support – Home Energy Scotland
20.55
Wrap up – MS
21.00
Refreshments
21.30
Close
